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SS PETER AND PAUL, TORREVIEJA 
The Church of England worshipping in Word and Sacrament at Lago Jardín, Los Balcones and 

La Siesta and ministering through the southern Costa Blanca and eastern Murcia. 

A truly Eucharistic community of faith and love. 

 

Chaplain (equivalent of Parish Priest): 

Father Richard A. Seabrook SSC 

+ 34 966 840 136 

+ 34 693 932 438 – Chaplaincy Mobile 

frras@c-of-e-torrevieja.com 

www.c-of-e-torrevieja.com 

 

 
Chaplaincy Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/anglicantorrevieja 

Chaplain´s Facebook Group (to be used at the moment for livestreaming of liturgies): 

 https://www.facebook.com/groups/chaplaintorrevieja/ 

 

FATHER RICHARD`S WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

22nd January 2023 

THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 
 

WELCOME TO THE CHAPLAINCY OF SS PETER AND PAUL, TORREVIEJA. 

ALL ARE WELCOME TO SHARE IN THE LIFE OF THE CHURCH OF ENGLAND IN 

THIS CHAPLAINCY. 

http://www.c-of-e-torrevieja.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/chaplaintorrevieja/
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Please remember to turn off your mobile phone  

before our services begin. 

 
Please remember to talk to God in prayer before our services begin. There 

is plenty of time to talk to each other afterwards.  

Your talking may distract someone else´s praying. 
Please keep a devotional silence. 

 

Father Richard´s contact details are on the front of this newsletter. 
 

Our Churchwardens are: 

Peter Maude (churchwardenpeter@gmail.com) 

Jennifer Saville (chaplaincywardenjennifer@gmail.com) 

They also act as Joint Treasurers. 
 

The Vice-Chairman of the Chaplaincy Council is: 
Joan Berry (losbalconeswarden@gmail.com) 

 

The Honorary Secretary to the Chaplaincy Council is: 
Sandra Harbut (churchsecretarysandra@gmail.com) 

 

We take the Safeguarding of Children and Vulnerable Adults seriously. Our Safeguarding Policy 

is displayed at La Siesta and is available on our website: 

https://www.c-of-e-torrevieja.com/safeguarding-policy/ 

Our Safeguarding Officer is Anna Horsnell who can be contacted at  
safeguardingtorrevieja@gmail.com 

 
The Congregational Warden at La Siesta is: 

Sue Maude (wardenlasiesta@gmail.com) 
 

Our other two churches remain temporarily closed. 
It is hoped they will re-open for Holy Week in 2023. 

 

Home Communions 
Father Richard will take Holy Communion to people at home according to their circumstances. 

This is a privilege and enables for prayer in the home at difficult times and for the communicant 
to receive Holy Communion at home. Please never hesitate to contact me if you would like Holy 
Communion at home if you are unable to come to church because of sickness or being 
housebound. Obviously Covid circumstances are taken into consideration. 
 
Here are some guidelines to assist you: 

1. If you can, please arrange a surface with a white cloth upon which I can place the Blessed 

Sacrament. If this is difficult please do not worry too much but it is appreciated. 

2. The Priest will not enter into general conversation until after the celebration which lasts 

about ten minutes. Then he would appreciate a cup of tea and chat with you but if your 

circumstances don´t allow, please do not worry. 

3. Please consider giving a donation to the Church for the Priest´s ministry. He will have 

had to drive to you and it also enables you to give your weekly collection to support the 

mailto:churchwardenpeter@gmail.com
mailto:chaplaincywardenjennifer@gmail.com
mailto:losbalconeswarden@gmail.com
mailto:churchsecretarysandra@gmail.com
https://www.c-of-e-torrevieja.com/safeguarding-policy/
mailto:safeguardingtorrevieja@gmail.com
mailto:wardenlasiesta@gmail.com
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priestly ministry in the parish / chaplaincy. This means there can be a Priest available for 

you and for others with a priestly presence in the parish / chaplaincy. 

It is a long-established custom – if you can – to make an offering to the Church in 

thankfulness for the ministry of the Church. 

4. You don´t have to tidy up before the priest arrives! Just prepare spiritually for an 

encounter with Christ in the Eucharist by being prayerful before his arrival. 

Father Richard writes: 

Some housekeeping this week to begin. The Church Electoral Roll will be revised between 

12th and 26th February. Between these dates the names on the roll will be displayed in church 

for you to check. If you are a not a member of the Electoral Roll and you worship here 

regularly – including those who live in the UK but are also part of the Chaplaincy here – and 

would like to be on the roll please see Joan Berry for an electoral roll enrolment form from 

February 12th onwards or contact her in advance. Mary Western is our electoral roll officer 

but she is not here at the moment. If you are on the Electoral Roll (it is entirely voluntary) you 

can then participate in the annual meeting and it gives us a more “official” number of 

members of the Chaplaincy. If you are not sure if you are on the electoral roll you can check 

with Joan now. Any questions please see Joan or me about this. When the roll is displayed 

and you think you are missing (having enrolled before) please also let Joan know. 

 

In Lent I am hoping to run a new course – via Zoom – called Bread of Life and details of this 

are later in this newsletter. It is a new course and I hope it will be available in time. One of 

the problems we have – since Brexit – is getting English materials to Spain because items get 

stuck in customs. I´ll keep you informed and let you know how you can register in due 

course. Because of other things happening we will go into Easter with the course. On Zoom it 

means that members of the Chaplaincy in the UK can also join in. 

 

This Sunday falls in the middle of the Week 

of Prayer for Christian Unity. It is a 

significant week for the many 

denominations here in Torrevieja and we are 

grateful for the ecumenical hospitality 

shown by the Catholic Church who organise 

the special services during the week. We are 

all welcome to take part in this Sunday´s 

Ecumenical Service at 1800 at the Church of 

the Immaculate Conception in Torrevieja. For those who wish I will leading an after church 

pilgrimage to somewhere for drinks and tapas. Please feel free to join in. We really rejoice in 

the ecumenical nature of church life here in Spain so please come along and pray for the 

unity of the Church, the unity for which Christ prayed for his followers – May they be one. 

 

Finally, if anyone is aware of a small, one bedroom apartment for a reasonable rent in the 

area with easy walking distance to shops and a pharmacy could they please contact me 

privately as someone has asked me if I know of anywhere as they have to vacate where they 

live. Thank you. 

 

God bless you all. 

Your priest and friend,      Father Richard 



Page 4 of 13 
 

Providing we can get the materials in time, this will be our Lent 

course. If not ready for Lent we will do it later… 

 

 
 

 

The Christian Faith Through the 
Lens of the Eucharist 

The Confraternity of the Blessed Sacrament is pleased to 
introduce Bread of Life, a major new catechetical resource 
based around the Eucharist and created in partnership with 
SPCK as a gift to meet the needs of communities in the 
Catholic tradition of the Church of England. 

Bread of Life is a multi-media resource consisting initially of 
six different modules which broadly follow the structure of 
the Eucharist. The modules have been designed with 
flexibility in mind so that they can each stand alone or be 
delivered in different orders or over several sessions per 
module to suit the needs of different communities. It is 
envisaged that Bread of Life will be ideal as preparation for 

confirmation and first communion, as a refresher course in the Christian faith, or as a course 
for Lent or Advent. It is expected that further modules will be commissioned over time, but 
the initial six modules are as follows. 
 

1.  “I am the bread of life.” This module introduces the Eucharist as the central 
sacrament of the Christian life by looking at its history, its meaning and its importance 
to the contemporary Church. 

2.  “He has reconciled us to God.” This module looks at what it means to be reconciled 
to God and why we participate in repentance and absolution as preparation for 
receiving the Eucharist. 

3.  “The word of the Lord.” This module examines the importance of Scripture, giving an 
overview of the arc of Scripture, and looking in detail at the Biblical passages that 
inform our understanding of the Eucharist. 

4.  “Hear our prayer.” This module looks at the role of prayer in the Christian life, 
specifically at the Lord’s Prayer as the prayer of the Eucharist and as a pattern of 
prayer. 

5.  “The body of Christ.” This module looks at what it means to receive Christ in the 
Eucharist. 

6. “Go in peace to love and serve the Lord.” This module explains why the Eucharistic 
life is missional and outward-looking. 

Click here for more information: Bread of Life Course - SPCK Publishing 

https://spckpublishing.co.uk/bread-of-life-course?utm_source=Newsletter&utm_campaign=94f455cb9f-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2017_11_09_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_1a7cd7937d-94f455cb9f-61294189&ct=t(here_i_am_northern_confrence11_9_2017_COPY_01)&mc_cid=94f455cb9f&mc_eid=e031d67088
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Dates ahead: 

Sunday 22nd January  

1800 SERVICE FOR THE WEEK OF PRAYER  

   FOR CHRISTIAN UNITY 

               at the Church of the Inmaculada Concepción in      

               Torrevieja.  

The Week of Prayer for Christian Unity is an important 

occasion for Christian churches throughout the world and 

is observed well here in Torrevieja and the Catholic 

Diocese of Orihuela-Alicante. In this spirit Father Richard 

hopes we will have a good representation from the 

Chaplaincy at the service in Torrevieja. We work closely 

with the Catholic Church and receive hospitality from 

them. It is an opportunity to pray for the unity of the 

Church and pray with other Christians from all the denominations in Torrevieja. Please respond 

positively, if you can, to this invitation. Thank you 

 

Tuesday 21st February  LUNCHTIME PANCAKE PARTY AT LA SIESTA 

1230 Soup and bread, pancakes, tea / coffee, wine / soft drinks. There will be a cake stall 

(please contact Sue Maude if you can bake 

please), a raffle (donations of prizes 

gratefully received), and a Bric a Brac stall. 

Tickets 5 euros (for soup and pancakes) 

from Sue and offers of help. 

wardenlasiesta@gmail.com Father Richard 

will be making the pancakes again. Please 

then also come to: 

 

 

Wednesday 22nd February  

ASH WEDNESDAY 

1130 HOLY EUCHARIST WITH THE 

BLESSING AND DISTRIBUTION 

OF ASHES 

La Siesta Church. An important holy day as we 

begin Lent to come to God as commence our 

annual journey to the celebration of the Lord´s 

death and resurrection. 

 

Please start returning your palm 

crosses from last year so they 

can be burnt to make the ash 

for the liturgy of Ash 

Wednesday. 

mailto:wardenlasiesta@gmail.com
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Spanish Bank details. Banco Sabadell.  
IBAN number ES65 0081 2061 7900 0106 0414  

BSAB ESBB / Capellan i a Anglicana de Torrevieja  

UK Bank details.  Barclays Bank PLC Account name: Diocese in Europe Fund  

Account number: 40317039 Sort code: 20 - 06- 13. Address : Tufton 
Street,London Please state TORREVIEJA as the reference so the money is 
correctly applied. The IBAN number is:  GB16 BUKB 2006 1340 31 70 39.    

God bless you all for your support.  
Peter and Jennifer (Churchwardens)  
 

 
 

FINANCIAL GIVING TO THE CHAPLAINCY 
There are various ways of giving financially  
to the Chaplaincy for the work of the Church:  

1.  You can give in the plate each week.  
2.  You can join our envelope scheme to give a regular amount on a weekly basis 

Ƶ and set aside money for those weeks when you cannot be here.  
3.  You are encouraged to set up a standing order to the Chaplaincy Ƶ this helps 

us budget more effectively.  
If you are a UK tax payer  you can gift aid your giving.  

If you are a Spanish tax payer you can have a tax offset by notifying your 
accountant when arranging your yearly tax along with the Spanish bank account 
number who will then arrange a claim and the money will be donated back to the 

Chaplaincy.  
 

One off donations would be gratefully received  
to assist us at this difficult time.  

Thank you for your help.  
 

For more information contact Father Richard, the Churchwardens, or your 
Congregational Warden.  

 
The Chaplaincy r elies on generous and sacrificial giving in response to a generous 

God who sacrificed his Son for us all on the cross.  
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We are always grateful for your 
giving to the Chaplaincy. It is the 
main way by which the Priestly 
Ministry and Chaplaincy life is 
sustained. Without your giving there 
would be no Chaplaincy. Thank you 
to all who give so generously. 
 
If you don´t already, please would 
you consider a monthly standing 
order to either our UK to Spanish 
bank accounts? This would help us 
enormously in our financial planning. 
 

It means your giving happens on a regular basis and we would be so grateful for this. 
Think of what the Chaplaincy means not only to you but the wider church community 
and the Church of England presence in this area. 
 
Please see Peter or Jennifer or send Father Richard an email if you could help. Thank 
you. 
 

THANK YOU TO ALL WHO HAVE RESPONDED 
POSITIVELY AND GENEROUSLY ABOUT THIS. 

 

Sue´s Homemade Lemon Curd and Jill´s Homemade Marmalade

  
Sue Brassington is selling made to 

order homemade lemon curd after 

each service. Please see her if you 
would like order some. Thank 

you, Sue! Jill Dorsett is receiving 
orders for homemade marmalade. 

Thank you, Jill! 
 

 

From Joan Berry: 

100 Club 2023 

Thank you to all those who bought subscriptions for the 100 Club in 2022. 

This helped to raise funds for charity and for the ongoing work of the 

chaplaincy.  

 

The subscriptions for 2023 are now due and will be collected from 1st until 

28th January. 

 

For tho se of you who are new and have not heard of the 100 Club this is a 

useful way of raising funds for charity and the chaplaincy.  
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At the start of the year subscriptions are collected. It costs Ž20 per 

subscription and you can purchase as many as you want. You  will get 

allocated a number.  

 

There are then 6 main draws through the year plus one in December for 

Christmas. The prize money depends on how many of the numbers we sell as 

the money collected is split three ways, one third for the prize money, one 

third for charity and one third for chaplaincy funds. The more numbers we 

sell, the higher the prize money etc.  

 

I shall be collecting subscriptions from both past and new members in 

church from Sunday 1 st January.  

 

We do ask for your support in this please. Th ank you.  

Joan Berry  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Church of England Chaplaincy of SS Peter and Paul, Torrevieja 

We are a Covid 19 secure Chaplaincy.  

If you have COVID-19 symptoms please stay at home.  

 

Holy Communion will still be administered in one kind for the time being. 

This will change in the near future. 

You will be able to line up for Holy Communion instead of coming up individually. 

Holy Communion is offered with the words “The Body of Christ” to which you say Amen 

before consuming the Sacred Host.  

Regarding the sharing of the Sign of Peace,  

we will remain with the status quo for the time being. 

 

POST-PANDEMIC INFORMATION 

1. Lago Jardín Church will remain closed until further notice. In due course the 

Chaplaincy Council will decide the way forward. However, as the Church is being used 

to store so much stuff from Nuestra Señora de la Asunción, Los Balcones we will need 

to wait. 

2. There is to be a building project to renovate the church at Los Balcones, Nuestra 

Señora de la Asunción. It is hoped this will re-open for Holy Week 2023. 

3. La Siesta - these services will be for the whole Chaplaincy so please make every effort 

to be there and support the liturgical life of the Chaplaincy. 

 

  



Page 9 of 13 
 

 Saturday 21st January  1700 

 Saturday 28th January  1700 

 Sunday 5th February   1130 

 Saturday 11th February 1700 

 Sunday 19th February  1130 

 Wednesday 22nd February 1130 – ASH WEDNESDAY 

 Saturday 25th February 1700 

 Sunday 5th March  1130 

 Saturday 11th March   1700 

 Sunday 19th March  1130 – Mothering Sunday 

 

For the live-streamed liturgies from La Siesta: 

1. Go to https://www.facebook.com/groups/chaplaintorrevieja and ask to join the 

group. 

2. You will be asked three questions. Please complete them and agree to the rules of 

the group. 

3. When the livestream starts it will appear on your device in the Facebook stream. The 

stream will start a few minutes before the broadcast so you can get settled in. You 

can only see this when I start the livestream. 

4.  

WORSHIP FOR THE WEEK AHEAD: 

Saturday 21st January  1700 Holy Eucharist   La Siesta / Live-streamed 

Sunday 22nd January  1800 Ecumenical Service   

Immaculate Conception, Torrevieja 

Saturday 28th January  1700 Holy Eucharist   La Siesta / Live-streamed 

 

The Blessed Sacrament Lamp at Lago Jardín 

The Blessed Sacrament has been removed from Lago Jardín 

to be kept safely with Father Richard until the church re-

opens. 

 

Father Richard´s Prayer List for January 2023:  

Please pray for the sick and those in particular need at this 

time:  Tony Sage, Helen Parry, Raj Panchal, Peter Passey, John 

Meehan, David Doig, Charlotte, Val Donkin, Debbie von 

Niekerk, Ingrid Boutier, Martin Skillen, Pat Dooley, Bill 

Bennion, Karen Moon, William McDonald, Liz Shouksmith, 

Paul McNab, David, Anne John, Lesley Critchley, Charlie 

Smith, David, Peter John, Bernice, Luke Thompson, Gwen 

Simmons, Father Terence, John Mileham, Samantha Shaw, 

Alex, Gerry Hopkins. 

Please help Father Richard by letting him know when people can be taken off the prayer list. 

 

Please pray for the recently departed: 

Those killed as a result of the conflict in Ukraine. 

+ Rest eternal grant unto them, O Lord, and let light perpetual shine upon them. 

 

Please advise Father Richard if there are any corrections to the above list.  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/chaplaintorrevieja/
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If you wish a name to be added to the list of the sick you need to email Father Richard or write 

to him giving permission for yourself or ensure permission has been granted by someone else 

for their name to appear on this list. (GDPR regulations).  

Please pray for the Anglican Church in Perú, for Bishop Jorge Aguilar, and the Bishops, Priests, 

Deacons and Laity there. 

Sunday 22nd January 2023 

 

Entrance Antiphon 

Cf. Ps 95: 1, 6 

O sing a new song to the Lord; 

sing to the Lord, all the earth. 

In his presence are majesty and splendour, 

strength and honour in his holy place. 

 

Collect 

Almighty ever-living God, 

direct our actions according to your good pleasure, 

that in the name of your beloved Son 

we may abound in good works. 

Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 

who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

God, for ever and ever. 

 

First reading 

Isaiah 8:23-9:3 

In Galilee of the nations the people has seen a great light 

In days past the Lord humbled the land of Zebulun and the land of Naphtali, but in days to 

come he will confer glory on the Way of the Sea on the far side of Jordan, province of the 

nations. 

The people that walked in darkness 

has seen a great light; 

on those who live in a land of deep shadow 

a light has shone. 

You have made their gladness greater, 

you have made their joy increase; 

they rejoice in your presence 

as men rejoice at harvest time, 

as men are happy when they are dividing the spoils. 

For the yoke that was weighing on him, 

the bar across his shoulders, 

the rod of his oppressor – 

these you break as on the day of Midian. 

 

Responsorial Psalm 

Psalm 26(27):1,4,13-14 
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The Lord is my light and my help. 

The Lord is my light and my help; 

whom shall I fear? 

The Lord is the stronghold of my life; 

before whom shall I shrink? 

The Lord is my light and my help. 

There is one thing I ask of the Lord, 

for this I long, 

to live in the house of the Lord, 

all the days of my life, 

to savour the sweetness of the Lord, 

to behold his temple. 

The Lord is my light and my help. 

I am sure I shall see the Lord’s goodness 

in the land of the living. 

Hope in him, hold firm and take heart. 

Hope in the Lord! 

The Lord is my light and my help. 

 

Second reading 

1 Corinthians 1:10-13,17 

Make up the differences between you instead of disagreeing 

among yourselves 

I appeal to you, brothers, for the sake of our Lord Jesus Christ, to make up the differences 

between you, and instead of disagreeing among yourselves, to be united again in your belief 

and practice. From what Chloe’s people have been telling me, my dear brothers, it is clear that 

there are serious differences among you. What I mean are all these slogans that you have, like: 

‘I am for Paul’, ‘I am for Apollos’, ‘I am for Cephas’, ‘I am for Christ.’ Has Christ been parcelled 

out? Was it Paul that was crucified for you? Were you baptised in the name of Paul? 

For Christ did not send me to baptise, but to preach the Good News, and not to preach that 

in the terms of philosophy in which the crucifixion of Christ cannot be expressed. 

 

Gospel Acclamation 

cf.Mt4:23 

Alleluia, alleluia! 

Jesus proclaimed the Good News of the kingdom 

and cured all kinds of sickness among the people. 

Alleluia! 

 

Gospel 

Matthew 4:12-23 

He went and settled in Capernaum: in this way the prophecy of 

Isaiah was fulfilled 
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Hearing that John had been arrested, Jesus went back to Galilee, and leaving Nazareth he went 

and settled in Capernaum, a lakeside town on the borders of Zebulun and Naphtali. In this way 

the prophecy of Isaiah was to be fulfilled: 

‘Land of Zebulun! Land of Naphtali! 

Way of the sea on the far side of Jordan, 

Galilee of the nations! 

The people that lived in darkness has seen a great light; 

on those who dwell in the land and shadow of death 

a light has dawned.’ 

From that moment Jesus began his preaching with the message, ‘Repent, for the kingdom of 

heaven is close at hand.’ 

As he was walking by the Sea of Galilee he saw two brothers, Simon, who was called Peter, 

and his brother Andrew; they were making a cast in the lake with their net, for they were 

fishermen. And he said to them, ‘Follow me and I will make you fishers of men.’ And they left 

their nets at once and followed him. Going on from there he saw another pair of brothers, 

James son of Zebedee and his brother John; they were in their boat with their father Zebedee, 

mending their nets, and he called them. At once, leaving the boat and their father, they 

followed him. 

He went round the whole of Galilee teaching in their synagogues, proclaiming the Good 

News of the kingdom and curing all kinds of diseases and sickness among the people. 

 

Homily  

When Jesus began his public ministry of preaching and healing, John the Baptist had already 

been arrested, putting and end to his movement of religious revival. At that point, instead of 

going back to Nazareth (i.e. instead of going home) , Jesus went to Capernaum. This marked 

a new beginning, whose purpose is described in a verse of prophecy: “The people who sat in 

darkness have seen a great light, and for those who lived in the land of the shadow of death, 

light has dawned.” Jesus would later refer to himself as the light of the world; and, in 

commissioning his disciples, he would tell send us out also, to be light to the world. His 

vocation is our vocation too. 

 

In times past the idea of “vocation” was focussed mainly on doctors, nurses, priests and 

religious. But now it has been restored to its original, wider application, and all our baptised 

people are invited to experience their calling from God. There is nothing dramatic about this. 

It just means that I don’t just stumble into the Christian way by default, but that God has 

chosen me: “I have called you by name; you are mine.” “You didn’t choose me; no, I chose 

you, and I appointed you to go and bear fruit, fruit that would remain.” If the gospel is now, 

and I am every person in the gospel, then, through the gospel of today, I am being called 

again. 

 

The starting-point of Jesus’ message was very like that of John the Baptist. “Turn from your 

sins, and back turn to God, because the kingdom of heaven is near.” Turning away from sins 

is a voluntary act, which can be reversed. There is a story to illustrate that point. When 

Leonardo da Vinci was asked to do a painting of the Last Supper, he searched far and wide 

for models for each person in the scene. He found a fine-looking young man, full of vitality, 

as the perfect model for Jesus. In the following months he did the same for models for each 

of the apostles, leaving Judas till last, not knowing how to represent him. Finally, he came 
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across a tramp whom he thought was ideal for the part. Leonardo brought him to his studio, 

but while the work was in progress, he came to a shocking realisation. This man had been 

with him months before, representing Jesus. In the meantime he had taken to drink and lost 

his way, and was now homeless. It was a shock to Leonardo, and a prod to conversion for the 

man who modelled as Judas. 

 

 
 

The Angelus 
 

The Angel of the Lord brought tidings to Mary, 
And she conceived by the Holy Spirit. 

 
Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee, 

Blessed art thou among women  
and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus. 

Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners now 
and at the hour of our death. 

 
Behold the handmaid of the Lord. 

Be it unto me according to Thy Word. 
 

Hail Mary, (as above) 
 

And the Word was made flesh, 
And dwelt among us. 

 
Hail Mary, (as above) 

 
Pray for us, O holy Mother of God. 

That we may be made worthy of the promises of Christ. 
 

Pour forth, we beseech thee, O Lord, thy grace into our hearts; that as we have known the 
incarnation of thy son Jesus Christ by the message of an angel, so by His + cross and passion 

we may be brought to the glory of His Resurrection. Through the same Christ, our Lord. 
Amen. 


